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Once a year, the Mayfield Improvement Association attempts to acknowledge our volunteers by 
listing all the names and inserting the list in our newsletter.  The board members carefully try to 
remember who worked on our various projects, committees, events and the many “behind the 
scenes” jobs.  The list seems to grow longer every year in direct relation to the increasing num-
ber of activities we hold. Invariably, we leave some people out and I never can seem to remember 
to list my husband (thanks, Dave, ace pourer of beer!).  

It astounds me at the numbers of volunteers that we have in Mayfield. Some bring a particular 
expertise, such as a creative and technical skills – examples are the professional design and lay-
out talent of Marisa Schleter and Nina Tou that make our publications attractive and readable. 
And Brian Baughn,  our webmaster keeps the website easy to use and safe from attack with his 
technical know-how.  Some others bring a professional skill, such as Gerard Vetter, always gen-
erously giving of his time with legal advice, and Joann Trach-Tongson, our go-to person for all 
things trees and plantings. We have countless people who roll up their sleeves and do just about 
anything that is needed; Jack Frech has assisted in the planting and caretaking of so many of 
our trees, and Tom and Mary Rybcynzski who lead us in song at Christmastime and find homes 
for our donated “treasures” at the Block Party’s White Elephant table. 

Our volunteers are the reason there even exists a Mayfield Improvement Association. These 
people are the brains and brawn behind our activities and events, finding time to squeeze May-
field into their day that includes jobs, spouses, partners, kids, pets, in-laws, and many, many 
other time commitments. 

If you are one of the many residents that have volunteered in the past, THANK YOU! I won’t wait 
until the insert comes out, because we can’t say it enough!  If you have been considering volun-
teering, please join us. We always have room at the table!  We are a diverse group of people, with 
one important thing in common – to reside in the BEST neighborhood in Baltimore!  

Please contact me or any Board member to see where your time and talents are needed – our 
calendar is full and needs just one more addition…YOU.

Stephanie Buttner, President, Mayfield Improvement Association
mayfieldpresident@gmail.com 

Saturday, 
September 14th

1pm – 6pm 
On the green in front of the 

Lake Montebello Terrace

MAYFIELD
GENERAL
MEETING
OCT 17th 7:15 PM
Locat ion  TBA

Special Guest: Major Richard Worley, Northeast 
Police District commander – Safety and Security, 
Police challenges, Director of Streets & Roads for 
Northeast Baltimore, Dept of Transportation;  Top-
ic: What’s the latest with the Harford Road Bridge 
Rebuilding? Other speakers and business as well. 



September 14th, Mayfield and nearby residents will enjoy 
a day of music, games, food/drink and fun on the green of 
Lake Montebello Terrace. Last year’s event blessed us with 
perfect weather. We’re counting on a repeat. Kiss & Ride, 
the hit of the 2012 Fall Fest, is baaaack! And Annie’s Garage 
will get us rockin’ early in the afternoon just as they did last 
year. This group includes Mayfield resident Molly McGrath 
Tierney. Two proven crowd pleasers were happy to join 

us for another year. You’ll want to come for the music 
at minimum. But wait, there’s more…. The Children’s 
Committee has a very fun line up for the younger set. 

Face painting, a Magic Show, The Reptile Guy and Straw-
babies, games for the older kids too are just a few of the cool 
stuff planned for kids. 

Gary Rahman, event chair, has been recruiting vendors for 
the event. If you want to be a vendor or know of someone 
to be a vendor, you can send an email to mayfieldupdate@
gmail.com and put in the subject box: Fall Fest Vendor. 

Special Deal: Mayfield residents are eligible for a deep dis-
count for a table space for displaying art, crafts, plants, bou-
quets, collectibles, books, whatever you would like to show 

and sell. The White Elephant Table will also be available for 
donations. Request a vendor form or a special Mayfield ex-
hibitor form by writing to mayfieldupdate@gmail.com

We’re also going to have a plant exchange at Fall Fest! Have 
a plant you’re going to divide and want to get a plant from 
someone else? A table will be there for the gardeners to share 
their bounty and invite a new plant to come live in your 
garden. Please mark your plant for give away with common 
name, so the less than green thumb crowd knows what they 
are taking home. 

There’s a fun job for you at a wonderfully fun and music-
filled day. We need volunteers: 
•	Set up: We will be setting up tents on the green starting in 

the morning of September 14th. 
•	We need guys and gals for tent set up and table moving. 
•	There are many other roles that will be fun to do for an 

hour or two – servers of beverages, makers and sellers of 
popcorn, other snack foods too. 

•	Children’s Activities seem pretty well covered by the com-
mittee of parents that spear head this portion of the day. 

Contact Mayfieldupdate@gmail.com to help out. 

Mayfield Fall Fest
Fun Day for Families and Friends from 1pm – 6pm 

Congratulations to Tim 
Schneid for this designation 
as Baltimore’s Top Dad. He 
has served on the Mayfield Im-
provement Association board, 

as president of the multi-neighborhood or-
ganization – Neighborhoods of Greater Lau-
raville, Inc or NOGLI and as President of the 
St. Francis of Assisi Parish Council. Tim is a 
leader and one that works to make the neigh-
borhood stronger and better. 

Family and friends of Kirk Osborn along 
with residents that knew him gathered on 
Sunday, July 13 and planted a tree on Nor-
man Avenue to pay tribute and mark his ser-
vice to Mayfield. He succumbed to cancer in 
March 2013. Kirk enjoyed many of the finer 
things in life – especially gourmet food. He 
served on the board of Mayfield Improvement 

Association and edited Mayfield News, our 
newsletter for many years. The tree planting 
had been scheduled for the block party, which 
was cancelled due to rain.

Turn your porch light on!
Mayfield had sponsored a cam-
paign about 8 years ago called 
– Welcome Home, Mayfield. We 
had a high degree of participa-
tion, but lately there have been 

fewer homes keeping their porch lights lit. 
The campaign stressed the porch light as 
both a welcoming beacon and a safety bea-
con. The porch light helps police and NECOP 
volunteers see your property better when they 
are going by. It helps your community neigh-
bors walking by see the area around them; 
it helps your near-by neighbors have better 
sight lines on their surrounding area. Take 
the pledge! Turn on your porch light. Look 
like you’re home and aware. 

Garden Recognition – Have 
a favorite fall garden you ad-
mire in Mayfield? Nominate 
your favorite to mayfieldboard@
gmail.com for a special recognition. 

Mayfield’s Best Cupcake – 2013 
Mayfield’s Best Cupcake honors go to Marisa 
Schleter for her almond cupcakes. They were 

truly delicious. Judges also gave a 
‘best chocolate’ cupcake men-

tion to Sarah McKenzie for her 
chocolate mint creation.

Weeding and Wine
(Lake Montebello Median with neighbors) 
Sounds like a great combination, doesn’t it? 
It’s getting dark earlier now, so this innova-
tive weeding strategy may take place on a 
weekend in the late afternoon, but stay tuned 
for JoAnn Trach to organize a date for tack-
ling weeds, while enjoying with libations.

Tidbits



 If Mayfield Improvement Association was a 501-c-3 tax exempt organization…..? 
This topic was briefly discussed at the May general membership meet-

ing, because to apply for this tax exempt status, some changes to Mayfield’s 
organizational documents need to be adopted. The bylaws need to comply 
with the IRS rules for 501-c-3 entities. 

Why now? There are many reasons to do this. At a time when Mayfield is 
trying to do more and to keep dues affordable for everyone, this will allow 
us to be nimble and pursue funding opportunities for special and meaning-
ful projects that support Mayfield. We can receive donations from individu-
als and businesses and their donation can be considered a tax-deductible 
charitable gift when they complete their taxes. We would not be eligible for 
a grant without an IRS Determination letter as to compliance with Section 
501-c-3 of the Tax Code. PNC Bank, MECU (credit union), Parks & People 
and Baltimore Community Foundation all have had a small grants program 
for which we applied. Not having a 501-c-3 Determination letter meant we 
had to find an organization willing to accept the money on our behalf and 
then negotiate a handling fee. But there are other reasons to do this. Some 
are listed here: 

Advantages: 
We’ll be able to get city event permits with less hassle. It has become 
much harder to get permits for Mayfield events – especially liquor Permits 
and some event permits without the 501-c-3 determination letter. City agen-
cies are increasingly asking for this document and said they really couldn’t 
grant our permit without it. 

To receive a grant for community initiatives. We need a 501-c-3 IRS De-
termination status, or find an organization willing to be an intermediary. 
NOGLI used to do this for us, but they no longer exist. At times HARBEL has 
done this, but often they are trying to get the same grant that we might be 
applying for. That has at times made them reluctant to be our go-between 
recipient. 

Contributions received by Mayfield as a 501-c-3 would be tax deduct-
ible for the donor. We have received over $1,000 in the past 2 years from 
generous donors. That amount would have been tax deductible for the do-
nors had we had our c-3 status.

We can be exempt from some taxes on purchases made by the orga-
nization.

A 501-c-3 status is required for Pay Pal to be an option for our website 
for online payments of dues, tickets, other things that people may want 
an online option to pay. PayPal asks that nonprofit organizations provide 
documentation of their tax-exempt status. 

It comes with some responsibilities as well. 
Complete the 990 with the IRS each year. This is not a difficult form. We 
already complete the personal property tax form for the State of Maryland as 
an incorporated entity. In some years, we may be required to file a 990-T, but 
not likely. This is an Unrelated Business Income Report for filing; both kinds 
of forms are filed with MD Secretary of State as well as the IRS.

Acknowledge tax deductible portion of any event price that would be 
tax deductible. Technically, the portion that someone individually benefits 
from (say the cost of dinner, or purchase of a item) is not deductible. Any-
thing over the actual cost is considered a contribution. 

Background: We are incorporated in the State of Maryland and have been 
since 1972. We have a certificate of good standing with the State of Maryland 
and the Department of Assessments and Taxation. We file our personal prop-
erty tax filing with Dept of Assessment and Taxation. 

For the application to the IRS, we will need to state Tax exempt status com-
pliance.

We will need to amend bylaws to comply with the c-3 law creating an 
amended purpose clause to make clear our exempt purpose, add a dissolu-
tion and disposition of assets clause. We will also pass a resolution for some 
assurances on the non-profit nature of the organization. These are for the 
things we don’t do and won’t do, but would declare compliance. Such as: 

•	 Assurances that no one personally benefits and that no one is paid over 
the limits (seems highly unlikely, but it is a resolution to pass)

•	 Comply with the limitation on lobbying and partisan political activity. 
Issue awareness and education is not lobbying. 

To comply with Mayfield’s bylaws, any new proposed bylaws language must 
be reviewed by legal counsel, passed by the board by a two-thirds majority 
and then submitted to the members at a general membership meeting. Our 
next meeting is Thursday, October 17th. 

The new bylaws language, if approved by the Board, will be posted in several 
ways to review in advance. Around September 22nd the info will be: 
1. Uploaded to the Mayfield website – www.mayfieldassociatiaon.org. You 

will find it mentioned on the home page. 
2. Distributed via the listserve. If you are not a subscriber and want to be, 

please send an email to mayfieldupdate@gmail.com and say “subscribe” 
in the subject box. As a courtesy, include your address in the body of the 
email. 

3. Posted on the Mayfield blog found at (mayfieldupdate.mayfieldas-
sociation.org) 

But if you don’t have web access, you may also request a copy of the pro-
posed language to be sent to you by email after September 21st by emailing 
mayfieldupdate@gmail.com or through the mail by calling 410-900-1631. 
Leave a message with your name and street address and say you’d like the 
Mayfield proposed bylaws changes. 

Mayfield is a great place to live – a hamlet in the heart of town, as we 
say. This minor change in our organizational documents will position us to 
be ready for opportunities and more readily able to seek solutions to chal-
lenges through grants, projects and other external resources that we may 
be eligible for.  We’ll answer questions about this. Simply, send an email to 
mayfieldupdate@gmail.com



Mayfield Block Captains & Safety and Security Briefing
Is your car locked? Do you use a club? Is your porch light on? Yes, 
these questions are asked often. Okay, more than often. Constant-
ly. However, these are the basic, inexpensive, immediate, smart 
and responsible things to make sure we do. Secure your home and 
your car. Give a thief nothing to take. Make it difficult to get in. 
Frankly, the police can’t be everywhere and there are more pos-
sible criminals than officers on duty at any one time. 

Major Worley, commander of the Northeast Police District, recently 
told residents that even he had a GPS unit stolen from his unmarked 
police vehicle the other day. “I swore I locked it,” he told us. He had 
stashed it in the glove box, but the tell-tale sign of the suction cup 
ring on the front windshield was still evident. “The thief got lucky on 
my mistake!” 

Major Worley and our council members Mary Pat Clarke and Rob-
ert Curran joined us for the Mayfield safety and security briefing and 
Block Captains meeting [read more about block captains below]. It 
was held August 28th at St. Francis of Assisi Church Hall. Thirteen 
block captains and two dozen others in the community interested in 
the safety issue came to discuss some issues and supports. Major Wor-
ley impressed upon the attendees the importance of calling 9-1-1. NOT 
311. (Call 311 about trash, trees, street lights, parking, etc, but call 
9-1-1 for police matters.) Major Worley explained that there’s about a 
5-minute delay between with when you call and when the dispatcher 
is sharing the info with the patrol officers in the district. 

He asked us to think of a few key items that ‘caught our eye’ if we see 
something that doesn’t look right and is therefore suspicious as we call 
the emergency operators. One thing he suggested was to ‘look at their 
shoes.’ A thief/vandal may change or get rid of a coat or shirt, but they 
are unlikely to change their shoes. If the shoes are distinctive, this in-
formation helps the police identify a likely suspect, but also saves them 

time by eliminating some possible candidates as they are searching. 
He also recommended to note the direction that someone suspicious is 
going in that call to 911. There are 20 patrol cars out in the 16 sq mi 
district at all times, if the suspect has left one sector, police officers in 
other parts hear the same report and will be on the look-out. 

Mary Pat Clarke suggested that there may be some Mayfielders that 
would like to tour the 911 facility. Six people signed up that evening. 
If you would like to visit the 911 facility, please let mayfieldupdate@
gmail.com know of your interest. 

Home Security Audit and Other Resources
Tim Schneid shared his web camera/wi-fi system of surveillance with 
the group. He also sent to Mayfieldupdate@gmail.com a link to the 
system he found best and reasonably priced (about $200). For those 
on the list serve, you may remember the video footage sent around of 
a young man as he entered a parked car on the parking pad behind a 
garage. Tim’s camera had filmed that footage from an upstairs win-
dow. It was a very clear image. It is an affordable system, if someone 
wants to add this to their home security set up. 

NECOP
Major Worley was pleased to know we had a well organized neighbor-
hood and that our block captain program helps neighbors stay alert. 
However he also strongly encouraged more ‘eyes on the street’ via 
NECOP, North East Citizens On Patrol. Shawn Dingle is our NECOP 
coordinator. He’ll team up with you, if you don’t have a partner and 
want to volunteer for a drive around surveillance some Thursday, Fri-
day and some Saturdays. Hours typically between 7:30 - 10p.m. Shawn 
has also organized some day-time walk-abouts for even more eyes on 
the street. His suggested times will be posted through Mayfieldupdate 
and are usually on the calendar that Mayfield sends out periodically. 
For more information contact Shawn: shawn.dingle@gmail.com

The briefing on security was for the block captains so that they can 
share that info with their neighbors and help them be aware. May-
field’s block captain’s program was created a decade ago when there 
was a crime spree of daytime home invasions by bashing in a door and 
lock and taking valuables. Mayfield wanted everyone to get a personal 
visit, a conversation about how to secure your home and know who to 
talk to when they had a concern. Block captains played that connec-
tor. They distributed information, asked their neighbors to sign up for 
Mayfield Mcgruff and Mayfield update and discussed how to imple-
ment security measures at one’s own home. 

What are the duties of a block captain? Ideally it is to be that go-to 

person when they are concerned about something related to security. 
They especially help residents on his/her block know about strategies 
for improving home & vehicle security, providing printed materials 
on security, encourage residents to get signed up for the list-serve, help 
those without a computer know important info that is being com-
municated on the list serve that may affect them, encourage their 
neighbors to watch out for each other, especially when they are away, 
or having workmen at their home. Trusted neighbors should know 
your ‘away’ plans, but making sure the block captain knows is a very 
good idea. 

Mayfield Block Captains – Street by Street Leaders Willing to Help

(continued on next page)



Mayfield Block Captains (cont.)
These individuals have agreed to be more 
active and to support the community watch 
function so vital to our quality of life. As a 
block captain, one makes a point of notic-
ing things – say a visible package delivered 
on the front porch, when the family is away 
for awhile. The block captain may secure it 
out of sight or ‘shelter’ it until the family is 
back. The block captains communicate with 
their neighbors, keeping the Mayfield direc-
tory nearby to call them or come by. Some 
have hosted a picnic on the front yard, oth-
ers hosted a holiday open house for residents 
on the block. Connecting people is part of the 
goal, because we are safer when we all are 
aware and watch out for each other. 

There will be another meeting of the block 
captains this fall to discuss the 1. home secu-
rity audit program idea; 2. some other issues 
that came up at the meeting. Officer Joseph 
Banks has been instrumental in this audit 
program for the Northeast District. He’s on 
bereavement leave right now. We will enlist 
his help and host audit training for block cap-
tains and others who may be interested. The 
Home Security Checklist is included in this is-
sue of the newsletter. This is a good start. 

We need some additional block captains in 
Mayfield. All streets can use more than one 
block captain. Erdman, Harford, Lake Mon-
tebello Terrace, Lake Montebello Drive and 
Crossland (Kentucky to Erdman) also need 
a block captain. Mary Pat Clarke is helping 
organize with Mayfield a meeting to get more 
block captains for the lakeside of Mayfield. 
Write to mayfieldmcgruff@gmail.com for 
more info.

Consider joining the block captain team. 
They are very special individuals interested in 
the safety and security of his/her neighbors. 
Does that sound like you? Let us know you’re 
thinking about it and a co-chair or other 
block captain will fill you in. Contact may-
fieldupdate@gmail.com to indicate interest 
or to ask a question.

Angie Battaglia & Janelle Cousino, co-chairs
Mayfield Block Captains 
Shawn Dingle, Mayfield NECOP

On the Green in front of the Lake Montebello Terrace

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 14
1 TO 6 P.M.

Food & Drink Vendors

Arts & Craft Vendors

Events

Kids Activities

Special Guests

Live Music

To receive a vendor application, write to may�eldupdate@gmail.com
or call Gary Rahman at 202-270-4279. 

To volunteer and help at Fall Fest, sign up
through may�eldupdate@gmail.com or call Gary. 



This checklist can also be found on the Mayfield website under the Resources tab: www.mayfieldassociation.org/resources



Name(s)____________________________________________________________________________________

Address ____________________________________________________________________________________

This represents dues of  $____________________       ADD: Scholarship Donation   $____________________

TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED $____________________     Check one:  Cash* _______   or Check & Check # ______________    
*Reminder: Include this completed form or put a name on a cash donation.

Lost the dues envelope and not yet paid dues?
Please use this and mail or hand deliver to 2201 Mayfield Avenue or bring to a Mayfield event
Dues for Mayfield Improvement Association are $20/yr per household ($10/yr for households headed by someone 62 or older). Dues support the expenses associated 
with the many projects done by volunteers: Mayfield News- printing expense, web-hosting expenses, flowers/bulbs/trees for beautification, children’s holiday parties, 
welcome basket program, etc. Only dues paying members can vote in general membership meetings. The special donation is dedicated to the Mayfield Youth Service 
Scholarship Fund. Dues are paid on a calendar year basis. Make checks payable to Mayfield Improvement Association or M.I.A. Thank you.



Mayfield Improvement Association
Officers

President – Stephanie Buttner 
mayfieldpresident@gmail.com

Vice President – Courtney Bartlett

Secretary – Janelle Cousino

Treasurer – Julia McDonald

Board Members

Shawn Dingle

Bethanne Garcia

Sherry Insley

Laura G Lee

Gary Rahman

Tim Schneid

JoAnn Trach Tongson 

Activities and Projects Leaders

Children’s Activities – Heidi Knight and Bethanne 
Garcia

Communications [Newsletter , Listserve, etc] – 
Janelle Cousino

Design/layout of May Flyers –  Nina Tou

Fall Fest – Gary Rahman

Housing – Gary Rahman

Mayfield Scholarship – Courtney Bartlett,  
Bethanne Garcia, JoAnn Trach Tongson

NECOP – Shawn Dingle

New Resident Reception – Bethanne Garcia

Newsletter layout/design – Marisa Schleter

Traffic, Harford Road, Greening and Beautifica-
tion – JoAnn Trach Tongson

Link to Mayfield Policy for Zoning 
Variance Requests
www.mayfieldassociation.org/index.
php?option=com_content&view=category&l
ayout=blog&id=2&Itemid=7

Link to City Zoning Regulations
Residents who have questions about fencing, 
signs, home improvements or other issues reg-
ulated by city zoning codes can log onto this 
website for answers:
www.ci.baltimore.md.us/government/legisla-
ture/zoning

Northeastern District Police
410-396-2444

Northeastern District Police
Community Relations
410-889-6449 (Non-emergency number)

Webmaster – Brian Baughn

Welcome Baskets – Angie Battaglia

All activities, projects and committees are open 
to more volunteers. Send an email of interest to 
mayfieldupdate@gmail.com to let board know 
you are interested in helping. 

All board meetings are open. If you’d like to at-
tend, we ask you let the President know so that 
the host of the meeting can make adequate ar-
rangements. Interested in volunteering for a 
committee? Email mayfieldupdate@gmail.com 
to let us know. There are many ways to volun-
teer for Mayfield.

Have a question or want to be on the mayfield 
listserves? Send an email to Mayfieldupdate@
gmail.com

Calendar
Check www.mayfieldassociation.org and 
mayfieldupdate@gmail.com for updated 
calendar between scheduled newsletter 

distributions and other events worth noting. 

Board Meetings – Third Thursdays of January, 
February, March and April, June, July, Sept, 
November; 7:15 p.m.

Sept 14 – Mayfield’s Fall Fest, Lake Montebello 
Terrace Green; 1 p.m. - 6 p.m.

Oct 17 – General Membership Meeting, 7:15 p.m.

Dec TBD – Santa Visit

Feb/Mar 2014 TBD – New Resident Reception 
(Contact: mayfieldupdate@gmail.com if you 
are a new Mayfield resident) 

July 11, 2014 – Mayfield’s  50th Annual 
Summer Block Party and Homecoming, 3400 
Norman Avenue median and around the 
Maryland State Boychoir Center

A A
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Reducing Storm Water Run-off – Water Audit Program

Protecting Streams, Conserving Water
Your home impacts our waterways. Blue Water Baltimore wants to 
help make it better. Most people would assume rainwater is clean. 
After all, it just fell from the sky! But as rain falls on dirty streets, 
parking lots, sidewalks and yards, it picks up pollution that eventually 

ends up in our waterways. 
Blue Water Baltimore will 
conduct a Water Audit, visit 
your home, school, church 
or business and perform an 
expert analysis. Your roof, 
landscape and anything 
else that could affect your 
property’s impact on our 

streams and the Chesapeake Bay will be a part of the review. Blue Wa-
ter Baltimore will make recommendations based on your home and 
lifestyle. Blue Water Baltimore will also work with you to complete 
projects that will reduce the amount of storm water that flows from 
your property. With the storm water reduction tax about to be imple-
mented, this is a good opportunity to lower your potential tax. 

Recommendation might include: rain barrels, rain gardens, tree 
planting and conservation landscaping, pavement reduction, and 
downspout disconnection. Green roofs might also be an option. Blue 
Water Baltimore reminds us we can make a difference every time it 
rains! They want to help us. For more information, contact 410-254-
1577 x106 or WaterAudit@bluewater-
baltimore.org.


